

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

ROY COOPER GOVERNOR

JAMES H. TROGDON, III
SECRETARY

June 4, 2018

Mr. Frederick G. Wright
Executive Director
American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials
444 North Capitol Street, NW, Suite 249
Washington, D.C. 20001

Dear Mr. Wright:

This is in reference to recent review of Interstate and US route applications from the AASHTO Special Committee on US Route Numbering. North Carolina received contingent approval on Interstate applications pending CEO signature. These applications were signed by the Chief Engineer Tim M. Little.

By this letter, I am delegating authority to the Chief Engineer position from this point forward to sign the AASHTO applications for the North Carolina Department of Transportation.

I trust this correspondence will be sufficient for the AASHTO Special Committee on US Route Numbering.

Sincerely,

MG(R) James H. Trogdon HI, PE

Secretary of Transportation

cc:

Tim Little, PE, Chief Engineer

J. Kevin Lacy, PE, State Traffic Engineer

Renee B. Roach, PE, State Signing and Delineation Engineer